

## A message from Lambton Public Health

## UIIP and COVID-19 Implementation Package

Sept. 11, 2025

Thank you to those who have already submitted flu opt-in forms. If you have not yet submitted your form, please do so by **Thursday, September 18, 2025** at

https://lambtonpublichealth.ca/health-care-professionals/hcp-forms/flu-season-opt-in-form/

Attached is the 2025/2026 Universal Influenza Immunization Program (UIIP) and COVID-19 Implementation Package, which includes:

- A memo to health care providers from the Chief Medical Officer of Health
- COVID-19 and flu health care provider fact sheets

We anticipate that primary care providers will be able to pick up their initial COVID-19 and flu vaccine allocations by mid-October. Please begin immunizing your high-risk and priority population patients as soon as your supply is received. The general population will be eligible starting October 27, 2025.

Lambton Public Health will be offering pediatric COVID-19 and flu vaccine clinics this fall for patients 18 years of age and younger and mobile clinics to reach the most vulnerable populations in our community.

For further information on UIIP and COVID-19, please see the Ministry of Health Website.

## Resources

2025-26 UIIP CMOH Letter to HCPS EN

2025-26 COVID HCP Vaccine Fact Sheet EN

2025-26 UIIP 6mo to 64 Fact Sheet EN

2025-26 UIIP 65+ Fact Sheet EN



